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FEBRUARY 14, 2017

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF SHELBY SIDEWALK COMMITTEE, HELD ON TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 14th, 2017 IN THE LOWER LEVEL CONFERENCE ROOM, TOWNSHIP MUNICIPAL OFFICES, 52700 VAN DYKE, SHELBY TOWNSHIP, MICHIGAN.
The meeting was called to order at 5:10pm by Craig Cowper.
Members Present:
John Kocis, Craig Cowper, Joe Gorak, Norma Randazzo
Members Absent:

Andy Yatooma (excused), Richard Kolasinski (excused)
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
MOTION made by Mr. Kocis, seconded by Mr. Gorak, to approve the minutes of January 10, 2017 as presented.  All members in favor.  Motion carried.  
BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR/VISITORS
No business from the floor.  No visitors present.
ENGINEER’S REPORT

No report.  No representative of Fazal Khan present. 
TOWNSHIP PLANNER’S REPORT

No report.  Mr. Wynn was not present.  

OLD BUSINESS
a.   Review of 2016-2017 Project List
Chairperson Cowper reminded the members that the Schoenherr Road projects with easements granted will be completed now that the Board of Trustees has approved and better weather is coming.

Mr. Kocis indicated that he has not yet received a response from Mr. Miller at the DPW regarding easements that have not yet been obtained.

b.  Continue Virtual Tour
Discussion was held as to when to conduct future virtual tour sessions, which are a replacement for the annual field trip where future projects are located.  Members compared their availability on weekends and evenings.
MOTION by Mr. Kocis, seconded by Mr. Gorak, to cancel the regular March 14th meeting of the Sidewalk Committee in favor of a workshop session for further virtual research, to be held on March 2, 2017 at 6pm in the Lower Level Conference Room.  All members in favor.  Motion carried.
NEW BUSINESS

No new business.
CORRESPONDENCE

a.  Review of correspondence from Planning Commission
Mr. Cowper also read an email received from a resident on Luann with concerns regarding the situation that arises when morning school traffic parks on the lawns and the students are forced to walk in the street to get to Crissman Elementary. This school is located near 24 Mile Road and Van Dyke. Mr. Cowper will now contact this resident (Christine) with information on the choices available in this situation, including collecting signatures for a Special Assessment District, or she could come back to the Committee after confirming that the affected residents would grant the easements necessary for the Committee to take on this project and install the sidewalk.
Further discussion centered around informing new members how the research and project suggestions move to the stage where the engineer and the DPW attempt to obtain easements, and then transition to actual projects.  Mr. Gorak suggested a formal letter from the Committee or the Township to assist in getting the easements, with information to help the residents make their decision, or possibly a survey of their interest. This letter would go out to the affected residents on Luann Drive.  Chairperson Cowper agreed this is a good idea and that it should be discussed further after he contacts the resident who brought the issue to the Committee’s attention.  Mr Cowper requested that Mr. Gorak to bring this up again at the April meeting so steps could be taken to follow through.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION by Mr. Kocis, seconded by Mrs. Randazzo, to adjourn the meeting. All members in favor.
Motion carried.  The meeting adjourned at 5:39pm.
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Craig Cowper, Chairman
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